
To: Senate Committee On Housing and Development 

From: Aileen Kaye 

Date: 2-20-22 

Re: “Yes” on HB 4037A 

Dear Senator Jama and members of the Committee: 

I hope you will pass HB 4037 out of committee.  It would allow underutilized 

state property to be used for transitional small dwellings for those who are 

houseless.   

This makes total sense.  To the best of my knowledge, this does not 

endanger farm land, UGB’s, and other strongholds of our land use planning 

system  We need to help people get out of sleeping bags and this is a great 

step in the right direction. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Aileen Kaye 

Turner, OR 

 

 

 

https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2022R1/Committees/SHDEV/Overview

